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Christ the King Primary School and Nursery 
Newsletter-April 2018
School Closures

The school will be closed from Monday 1st May for the Bank Holiday. 
It’s a Hard Knock Life

Relay Marathon
A huge thank you for your generous support in our Marathon Relay. Each child and member of staff ran 200metres.  A total of £1553.20 was raised which is going towards new ½ zips for when the children represent the school in sporting events.  Who ever knew that running could be so much fun!!
Young Enterprise

Congratulations to our Year 7 pupils who set up a small business of Mother’s Day Gifts which they sold at a trade fair in Main Street.  As well as selling bracelets and shamrocks in school the class made a profit of £103.45.  The Year 7 pupils would like to thank all who those who supported their small enterprise.  
Maths Challenge

Good luck to the Year 7 pupils who are participating in The Sacred Heart Maths Challenge on Tuesday 11th April.
Confirmation 
Congratulations to all the Year 7 pupils who made their Confirmation on Saturday 25th March.  We pray that the Holy Spirit will guide them in the decisions they make in the years ahead.  We were also blessed by the beautiful weather.  A huge thank you to the ladies who helped with the tea and refreshments.  Their help was much appreciated.
Attendance & Punctuality

Attendance and punctuality are vital to ensure that your child makes progress with their learning.  It is extremely important that all children attend school regularly and are in school by 9.00am, if they are to make good progress.  If your child is off school for any reason, you must contact the school and let us know why your child is absent.  Absences from school are monitored rigorously by the Educational Welfare Officer and it is important that we can explain all absences to him.
School Uniform

It is essential that all children wear their full school uniform.  Track suit bottoms and other t-shirts are not part of the school uniform.  We would remind all parents to ensure that items of school uniform are re-marked with your child’s name as during the warmer weather children take off jumpers.  We thank you for your co-operation.
Parking

There is much congestion at the front of the school with parking particularly at home time.  This is a Health and Safety issue and we would ask that cars are not abandoned blocking others and that the footpath is kept clear at all times.  We would also ask that drivers would adhere to the 10mph speed limit as displayed in the school grounds. Please park appropriately and be mindful of others.  
West Tyrone Feis
Details regarding dates and times of the West Tyrone Feis will be sent home by the class teacher.  Dates and times are also on the school website.
Staff 
We would like to thank Miss Fox, Miss Crawford, Miss Hughes and Miss McGarrity for all their hard work during their school experience and we hope that they enjoyed their time with us.  We would also like to wish them continued success with their studies in Stranmillis and St. Mary’s College Belfast.
After School Soccer
Maiden City Soccer will finish for Year 1 & 2 on Thursday 6th April.   
Dates for the Diary
· Monday 3rd April - Yr 6 – Young Enterprise – Our Nation
· Tuesday 4th April – Yr 4 -  Visit to Gortrush Industrial Estate
· Thursday 6th April – Yr 4 – First Confession in Christ the King Church at 6.30pm

· Thursday 6th April – Yr 5 – Omagh Cinema

· Friday 7th April – Yr 6 & 7 – Football Blitz Loughmacrory
· Friday 7th April – Yr 7 – Slieve Na Mon Nursing Home
· Monday 10th April – Yr 5 – Finale in Omagh Library with Sacred Heart College

· Tuesday 11th April – Yr 7 – Maths Challenge Sacred Heart College

